
December 14, 2006 
 
Conspiracy? Or System? 
 
People are often slow to wake up.  And why should they?  We have every distraction 
available to the Human Race to make it easy for us to look the other way, for decades, 
even centuries, and ignore the plight of those to whom we cannot relate.   
 
Poverty is at an all-time high, so many do not feel they can afford to be generous with 
time, money or effort.  Just making ends meet becomes more difficult everyday, and then 
the price of gas goes up and everything costs more. 
 
Education has been on the decline since the middle of last century.  Students are more 
and more not taught how to learn, but rather, how to recite the inaccuracies of the 
curriculum as if they were the right answers.   
 
Natural curiosity is stamped out by about 3rd grade, and vices become available at about 
the same time, to numb the pain of a world that doesn't make sense and a system that 
punishes anyone that questions it.  
 
Parents are driven harder and harder to just make ends meet.  Cutbacks, euphemized as 
"downsizing", as if we are losing excess lard, lead to more pressure, longer hours and less 
attainable goals for the working household. The whole time, those at the top of these 
slave piles reap ever larger, obscenely out of line, financial rewards; even those who take 
prosperous companies into ruin receive pay, bonuses and severance packages that rival 
God's  paycheck.   
 
There is no time left for the "family values" that are mindlessly drummed up by 
politicians with no intention of making life better for the average man and woman; and 
who cares less for the average family than they do for the appreciation of their well-
heeled corporate handlers. 
 
We are all made to feel like we are failing, and in that grey light, that we have nothing to 
offer one another, much less anything to contribute to the cause of righting a system we 
know almost nothing about. 
 
A system so corrupt, by design, that billions of our dollars go into supporting the most 
corrupt and abusive regimes within our own borders, solely for the benefit of Corporate 
moguls whose business it is to extract the maximum amount of resources from our lands 
and pay as little as they can get away with, often nothing to those they rob in Indian 
Country.   
 
They keep those in power that keep them in unbridled wealth.  Power and Politics divide 
us up by race, income, religion and creed until we are poisoned in our own soup.  Our 
healing, rising up and becoming visible is a threat to their comfort.  We must be willing 
to risk our comfort and security to gain a better life for the generations to come. We must 
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be willing to shine the light of awareness into these dark places of the system and 
ourselves, before we have a chance at overcoming the enemy within and gaining a greater 
prosperity for the Nation within a nation.  
 
Once the heart is healed, the body rejuvenates.  Indian Country is the heart of the Turtle.  
We are blessed with the Old Ways that can heal and allow us to live in the comfort of a 
newer and better world. We have the medicines for mind and body, spirit and life  
everlasting.  We just are afraid to know it. 
 
We are programmed, if you will, by stereo-typing as two-dimensional as a cartoon, those 
who are ground under the heels of this system, every day and every night, by images of 
fear rendered by years of educational brainwashing that leaves each one of us only 
feeling safe if the Indians are kept from regaining any power in the system that rules 
them. 
 
Distractions and addictions keep us busy spinning our wheels and going nowhere in our 
own lives.  Indians? Who cares? 
 
What makes a country great, especially the USA, is its resources.  The key to keeping the 
entire nation insecure and fearful, is for the people to have no working knowledge of how 
those resources are controlled; who profits and who suffers from unfair practices 
enforced by a governmental system that seeks only two things: To enrich itself by 
allowing resource extraction giants to access without fair accounting or payment, those 
resources (Oil, timber, minerals, fish, lands, water and Uranium); and to keep the people 
who live on those resources disempowered by abuse, addiction and by supporting those 
who will keep their own people down, using criminal tactics and methods; by force of the 
FBI and Military if necessary. 
 
What could be a great nation, if we dare look, is an economical train wreck being driven 
by those who seek more and more power for themselves and their financial dynasties; at 
the cost of our humanity.   
 
Although it is Indian People that are being abused and annihilated both spiritually and 
physically in this slow-mo genocide, it is truly all of us that are being stripped of our 
rights and our sense of nation in the process. 
 
This is not a conspiracy that takes us down this path of darkness and abuse; it is a system 
corrupt at the core and it can be fixed.   
 
A conspiracy is kept secret and is hard to define. This corrupt system shakes itself to 
pieces when viewed by the light of awareness. Unlike a conspiracy, which supports itself; 
a corrupt system requires that the victims are accomplices to their own misery. 
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No Visible Leadership 
 
What history proved time and time again was that oppressed people, when they find their 
voice, can raise themselves and their nation to a higher level of understanding and unity.   
 
Gandhi overcame the most powerful nation on earth by peaceful means.  He proved it 
could be done and it was done. 
 
The Black Communities in the US united under the leadership of several inspired, 
brilliant visionary types and they raised themselves up and our nation was on a higher 
plain and continues to become a better nation of neighbors to this day because of that 
inspired leadership which continues in those who continue to lead. 
 
Chicanos, the Mexican workers who were so badly mistreated in the 50's and 60's, had a 
remarkable leader in Caesar Chavez, and they became visible to the nation and have 
gained ground, and again, our nation has grown stronger because of it. 
 
All those leaders were true leaders of the people.  They spoke to all people in their goal to 
reach equality for all people.  They understood that just talking among themselves, or in 
staying separated from the rest of the nation, would only lead to their downfall and keep 
them all from having the opportunity to fulfill their dreams and goals in life. 
 
They risked their lives for the common good.  They died because of it.  
 
It would have been easier for them to just get by, to ignore the common cry of their own 
communities.  They could have kept what comfort they had and left it to someone else; 
but they did not. 
 
They became the visible leadership for their race, their cause, and they were playing 
against all odds in order to break down those barriers.  Even among their own people 
were those who tried to keep them down, knock them down, but they stood for what was 
so clearly Right and Good until everyone, their own people and their nations as a whole, 
could see and understand. 
 
It was when they reached the point that they were not just seen, but understood, that 
others joined in, other communities stepped up to support them, that things changed. 
 
What is lacking in Indian Country, and it is why there continues to be no progress and the 
resources continue to be raided, and the children lost and the nation unaware and 
uncaring; is visible leadership. 
 
Those who attain position and authority within their own communities are supported only 
if they misuse that position and power.  There is no incentive for Indian People to unite, 
clean house, and improve their situation as a whole, because each is so isolated, and 
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turned against one another, that social suicide is aggressively consuming each 
community. 
 
Racism towards Indian People by those ignorant of the truth can be remedied by 
educational means and curiosity.  People talking to one another. 
 
Racism within each community, tribe against tribe, blood quantum genocide, and 
jealousy, keep anyone from rising above the noxious gases to send a common voice.   
 
Who among each community is willing to stand up?  Who is willing to support them?  
Who, among all the communities is willing to take the risks and abuses of standing for 
change, will become the visible leadership that can carry Indian People into the visual 
range of this country, much less other countries? 
 
Who among Indian People is willing to risk their own personal comfort to take the lead, 
dedicate their life to the greater purpose? 
 
Such inspiration should be cultivated in the homes, in the schools and in their own 
communities.  It should be the fire that burns in the belly of the young who will rise up to 
make their people proud, our nation recognize and acknowledge.   
 
But they can't do that.  Drugs, lies, jealousy, racism, and low self-esteem must all be 
overcome first.  The rapes, murders, molestation and incest must be pushed aside and a 
path cleared so that those who would have the fire and bring the light can rise up. 
 
Dysfunctional 
 
Generations of abuse, neglect and oppression have rendered a self-destructive order of 
existence among those who live on or off the rez.  People do really stupid things long past 
the time when common sense should have taken hold.   
 
There are no supported visible examples to follow for change and each one who works to 
overcome the ignorance and poverty and comes back with an education and a desire to 
help their people, are viewed with suspicion and jealousy and are run off by those who 
seek to keep the iron hand over those they can continue to bleed of hope, life and dreams. 
 
But there are those in the community who strive to overcome the adversity and raise their 
children with dignity.  They need to be seen as the model for the whole community to 
learn from, rather than shoved to the side as anachronisms. They are proof that it is 
possible. 
 
I tell you of individuals who are being wrongly mistreated by those in power.  You say 
you don't want to get involved.  And then it comes your turn, and those around you say 
they don't want to get involved.  
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And then when groups of people are denied their jobs, their rights to due process, they 
look around and even though you all know about it, I hear the refrain: "I try to stay out of 
those things."  
 
Comfort is at a premium.  Comfort in this case, is only temporary safety, for surely there 
will come the hand that takes from your family, your life and you are then left without 
comfort and without allies among your own community. 
 
What you allow is what you deserve.   
 
What is happening to you is wrong.  But unless you are willing to stop it, and until you 
are willing to stand up for those being mistreated and demand their rights be honored, 
you can expect nothing different when it is your turn. 
 
Crying to me can only break my heart in that you have too late realized that there is no 
real comfort when you allow and support the evil that rules every aspect of your life to 
continue without opposition. 
 
No one is coming to save you.  They don't even know you exist because you have no 
visible leadership; no voice to the world that surrounds you. 
 
But someone is already there, with you.  That someone is you.  
 
So remember the prophecies:   
 
"A lot of people are going to suffer" = and that means all of us: the good and the bad are 
going to suffer because the consequences are equal. 
 
"Until Nations come together."  = This is not impossible.  If it was impossible the answer 
would have been a simple: 'Forever'.  It is the hardest battle ever waged, but it can be 
done. It must be done. It requires all of us stepping outside of our anger, prejudices and 
jealousies to unite for the common good. 
 
"Someone is coming."  That someone is you.  It is in each of you as you read this and 
each of you as you continue to draw a breath and walk this land.  The eagles are returning 
because your spirit is returning. 
 
They are the symbol sent by The Creator to show you who you are inside, regardless of 
what you have done in the past, you cannot help but feel uplifted in spirit when you look 
at them and they look at you.   
 
That feeling that tightens up inside you, from your belly to your neck is your spirit 
getting stronger.  It feels both cold and warm at the same time and gives your walk more 
Grace. 
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Rid yourself of the poisons you have allowed to come in: the drugs, the abuse, the 
jealousy and the ignorance.  Understand your addictions and find the road to sobriety.  
 
Your friends, if they are truly your friends, will support your healing.  If they do not, they 
were never your friends, only accomplices in your suicide.  Know that you are worth 
more and that you can have better, once you find your spirit and your sobriety.   
 
Great leaders do not come from outside; they come from the inside.  They rise from the 
same swamp of oppression that took them down or took away their self-esteem.   
 
They find themselves, their true self and they rise.  
 
It is in each and every man woman and child in Indian Country to do this.  
 
Comfort will come another day, after the work is done, and there is Peace on the journey. 
 
You know where to find me. 
 
~Cat 


